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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

SEPTEMBER, 2015
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE

Dear Parents and Guardians,

Welcome back to another school year and welcome to all our new families. I hope you all had a restful and enjoyable vacation. Teachers have been working hard for the last few weeks as they anxiously await the new school year. You can see their work on the brightly coloured bulletin boards in the hallways.

I would like to welcome our new school staff. Mr. Dominic Gawron, is our new band teacher. Mrs. Michelle Laird returns to CTK as the grade 7 & 8 French and religion teacher.  Ms. Ashley Wade and Ms. Charna Shewchuk are our new EAs and will be working in the Before and After School Programs as well. 
The grade 6 classroom has received a facelift this summer with fresh paint on the walls and shelving, and new flooring. The room is bright and cheerful. Thank you to the hardworking board members who saw to it that this job was completed on time. It took a huge effort on their part.

This year we will be doing Strong Beginnings for the first time. On September 18 & 21, students will be asked to come in for a one hour assessment to allow for more individualized instruction.  Your appointment time will be coming home soon. There are regular classes for Kindergarten those days and the bus will not be running. The Before School will be available, but the Afterschool will not be available.

Our staff retreat is on September 28. As a result the school will be closed including the office.

Effective immediately the front office will no longer be handling cash and therefore cannot make change.  All lunch orders, hot dog tickets, milk tickets etc. will have to come with exact change. We are sorry for the inconvenience.

We look forward to a fruitful year for all.
Mrs. Susan Enns

Principal
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Our school is a nut free school.  Please refrain from sending peanut products in your child’s lunch kits.  Thank you for your understanding!
MESSAGE FROM BOARD OF DIRECTORS

As the new school year begins, the Board of Directors would like to take the opportunity to welcome the new families to the Christ the King community.  We would also like to welcome back our returning families, teachers, staff and of course, our principal, Mrs. Susan Enns.  We hope you all had a restful and enjoyable summer.

The Board has a busy year ahead.  We will do our best to keep you updated on what we are working on and of any project or committee that can use your help.  

The AGM is a great opportunity for you to hear what the Board has been working on over the past year and to hear what we have planned for the upcoming year.  It is also an opportunity for you to come out and tell us your ideas and comments.  Our AGM is being held on Wednesday, October 28th at 7:00 pm in the Lennox Hall.  Please mark your calendars as we would love to see you there!

Our next board meeting is October 14th at 7:00pm in the Lennox Hall. If you have any questions or constructive feedback that you would like to share with the Board of Directors, you are invited to attend this meeting or any of our regular Board meetings which are held on the second Wednesday of each month at 7pm in Lennox Hall.  Please notify the school office if you plan on attending the meeting.
CTK School Board of Directors 
PARENTS CORNER

For the safety of your children please park your car in the lot and walk to the school yard to meet your child.  The lot is busy with many cars arriving and leaving, some in a hurry. All students in grades JK to 5 must be picked up in the school yard.  Thank you for your cooperation.
Be aware of the new reduce speed signs on Fernwood Avenue and Lennox.  It is required that for the school months your speed is to be reduced 30 km between 7:00 am and 5:30 pm.  The fines are quite high.

If you have any new or updated personal information such as a new cell number or address please let the office know ASAP.  Thank you.

Effective immediately the front office will no longer be making change for purchases. Milk tickets, hot dog purchases, hot lunch etc. will all have to come with exact change.
Please note that the school office will be closed on October 23.  There is no school this day.
On Friday, September 18 and Monday, September 21 the Before School Program will be available but the Afterschool Program will not be available.

BEFORE AND AFTER

PROGRAM

Please remember to sign your child in and out of the before and after program. 

Please bring a pair of shoes from home if your child doesn’t have a pair at the entrance to the gym.  When students expect to get shoes from their class, the supervisor has to escort them to unlock doors leaving the other students unattended.  This creates and unsafe situation, so please bring a pair from home.  Students will no longer be allowed to get shoes from their class. In the event of an emergency they would then be outside in the cold in sock feet.  It is also much safer to play in the gym in shoes. Thank you for your cooperation.

All Families who use the before and after school program must purchase a key fob from the school office.  Cost is $10.00 which will be returned at the end of the year when you return it.

PARENT ADVISORY

COUNCIL NEWS

Welcome back CTK students and families!  We hope everybody had a fun and restful summer!  We’d like to extend a very special welcome to new students and families joining us this year.  We look forward to meeting you all as we start another great year at Christ the King School!

CTK’s annual Family Fun Day, is on Thursday, September 17th, 3:30-6:00 pm in the CTK gym/playground.  There is once again a lot of fun stuff planned and it will be a great opportunity to meet other parents.  Beginning this year, the Family Fun Day will be organized and run by the parents of Grades 2 and 6.  Thanks so much to Kim Gordon, Nancy Brown and Melanie Jones for coordinating this event and to all of the parent volunteers! All students have to be supervised by their parents or they will remain in the Afterschool Program.

The Show & Save Coupon Book Fundraiser is now underway.  Every student has received an envelope containing details of the fundraiser, a sample coupon book and savings card.  Please help raise money for our school by purchasing the book yourself and ordering additional books for family, friends, and neighbours.  The orders plus payment must be handed in to the school on or before September 30th, 2015.  Please also return any unsold books.  Every student who sells 3 or more books will receive Winnipeg Jets tattoos.  Every student who sells 5 or more books will receive Jets tattoos and be part of a pizza lunch party!

The PAC (Parent Advisory Council) has meetings on the third Wednesday of the month during September, November, January, March, May and June.  Meetings are held at 7:00 p.m. upstairs in the grade 8 classroom and usually run for an hour.  As parents of students at CTK, you are automatically members of the Parent Advisory Council and have the right to attend these meetings.  We love for all parents to join us, and we value every contribution or suggestion made.  There will be an election taking place at the first meeting on Wednesday, September 16th at 7pm to fill remaining spots on the PAC Executive.  All classroom representatives are required to attend the first meeting as important information will be distributed to them.  We look forward to seeing you there!

There will be no Hot Dog Day or Fun Lunch in September.  Thank you to Susan Evenson for stepping up as Hot Dog coordinator and to Sheila Bazilewich for Fun Lunch coordinator.  As well, thanks to the many volunteers who come out on these days to help.  If you are interested in volunteering for these events, you can do so through the new School Volunteer Portal which can be accessed through the Christ the King website.  

Volunteering - The students and staff greatly appreciate the contribution parent volunteers make to our school.  If you have some time to volunteer, please fill out the volunteer request form that you received last June or pick one up from the office.  We are still looking for someone to co-ordinate the Family Movie Night.  If you are interested or have questions about it you can contact Melanie Jones at darmelror@shaw.ca. Remember, younger siblings are always welcome at the school if you give your time to volunteer!

We look forward to a wonderful 2015-16 school year!

Sincerely,

CTK Parent Advisory Council
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Please join us on Thursday, September 17th from 3:30-6:00 p.m. for our Annual Family Fun Day!

Teachers will be available from 3:30-4:00 in the front foyer so come and say “HI”.  After that join us in the gym for some food and fun for all ages!
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